
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  December 1, 2021      
 

RE: Settlement Agreement for 3515 Flagler Avenue (TC2020-0016) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

In January 2019, a Settlement Agreement was signed between the City of Key West and 
Wilson Chery, owner of 3515 Flagler Avenue.  The settlement agreement required Mr. 

Chery to pay a fine of $250 and replant 5.8 caliper inches of approved trees, FL#1, on 
site. Mr. Chery paid the fine on January 15, 2019.  In September 2019, he planted a 

gumbo limbo tree.  An inspection documented that the gumbo limbo tree was planted 
incorrectly and was not of FL#1 quality (see attached letter with photos dated 

September 12, 2019).  

 
On September 13, 2021, a letter was sent to Mr. Chery requesting a compliance update 

to the signed settlement agreement.  On November 9, 2021, a letter was received from 
Mr. Chery requesting that the Urban Forestry Manager and Tree Commission accept his 

planting of the gumbo Limbo tree.  
 

On November 16, 2021, an inspection was done of the gumbo limbo tree.  The tree is 
growing and currently has a diameter of 7 inches.  

 

          

Photo showing location of tree in front yard. 



 

Photo of whole tree, view 1. 



 

Photo of whole tree, view 2. 



 

Photo of tree canopy and damaged area. 



 

Closeup of canopy “crotch” and damage area.    



 

Photo of tree trunk showing damage areas (damage areas have been there since 
planting, healing wood has been growing). 



 
 

 

Photo of 
base of tree. 

Close up photo 
of canopy 
“crotch” area, 
view 3. 


















